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thickness, 20 gauge), if the fill pipe ex-
tends into the tank; and 

(3) Not less than the cross sectional 
area of the fill pipe if the tank is filled 
under pressure. 

(c) The discharge ends of fuel tank 
vent pipes must terminate on the hull 
exterior as high above the waterline as 
practicable and remote from any hull 
openings, or they must terminate in U- 
bends as high above the weather deck 
as practicable and as far as practicable 
from opening into any enclosed spaces. 
Vent pipes terminating on the hull ex-
terior must be installed or equipped to 
prevent the accidental contamination 
of the fuel by water under normal oper-
ating conditions. 

(d) The discharge ends of fuel tank 
vent pipes must be fitted with remov-
able flame screens or flame arresters. 
The flame screens must consist of a 
single screen of corrosion resistant 
wire of at least 30×30 mesh. The flame 
screens or flame arresters must be of 
such size and design as to prevent re-
duction in the net cross sectional area 
of the vent pipe and permit cleaning or 
renewal of the flame screens or ar-
rester elements. 

(e) Where a flexible vent pipe section 
is necessary, suitable flexible tubing or 
hose having high resistance to salt 
water, petroleum oils, heat and vibra-
tion, may be used. Such hose must 
overlap metallic pipe ends at least 1.5 
times the pipe diameter and must be 
secured at each end by clamps. The 
flexible section must be accessible and 
as near the upper end of the vent pipe 
as practicable. 

(f) Fuel tank vent pipes shall be in-
stalled to gradient upward to prevent 
fuel from being trapped in the line. 

§ 119.455 Fuel piping. 

(a) Materials and workmanship. The 
materials and construction of fuel 
lines, including pipe, tube, and hose, 
must comply with the requirements of 
this paragraph. 

(1) Fuel lines must be annealed tub-
ing of copper, nickel-copper, or copper- 
nickel having a minimum wall thick-
ness of 0.9 millimeters (0.35 inches) ex-
cept that: 

(i) Diesel fuel piping of other mate-
rials, such as seamless steel pipe or 

tubing, which provide equivalent safety 
may be used; 

(ii) Diesel fuel piping of aluminum is 
acceptable on aluminum hull vessels 
provided it is at least Schedule 80; and 

(iii) When used, flexible hose must 
meet the requirements of § 56.60–25 in 
subchapter F of this chapter. 

(2) Tubing connections and fittings 
must be of nonferrous drawn or forged 
metal of the flared type except that 
flareless fittings of the nonbite type 
may be used when the tubing system is 
of nickel-copper or copper-nickel. 
When making tube connections, the 
tubing must be cut square and flared 
by suitable tools. Tube ends must be 
annealed before flaring. 

(3) Cocks are prohibited except for 
the solid bottom type with tapered 
plugs and union bonnets. 

(b) Installation. The installation of 
fuel lines, including pipe, tube, and 
hose, must comply with the require-
ments of this paragraph. 

(1) Diesel fuel lines may be connected 
to the fuel tank at or near the bottom 
of the tank. 

(2) Fuel lines must be accessible, pro-
tected from mechanical injury, and ef-
fectively secured against excessive 
movement and vibration by the use of 
soft nonferrous metal straps that have 
no sharp edges and are insulated to 
protect against corrosion. Where pass-
ing through bulkheads, fuel lines must 
be protected by close fitting ferrules or 
stuffing boxes. All fuel lines and fit-
tings must be accessible for inspection. 

(3) Shutoff valves, installed so as to 
close against the fuel flow, must be 
fitted in the fuel supply lines, one at 
the tank connection and one at the en-
gine end of the fuel line to stop fuel 
flow when servicing accessories. The 
shutoff valve at the tank must be 
manually operable from outside the 
compartment in which the valve is lo-
cated, preferably from an accessible po-
sition on the weather deck. If the han-
dle to the shutoff valve at the tank is 
located inside the tank compartment, 
it must be located so that the operator 
does not have to reach more than 300 
millimeters (12 inches) into the com-
partment and the valve handle must be 
shielded from flames by the same ma-
terial the hull is constructed of, or 
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some noncombustible material. Elec-
tric solenoid valves must not be used, 
unless used in addition to the manual 
valve. 

(4) A loop of copper tubing or a short 
length of flexible hose must be in-
stalled in the fuel supply line at or 
near the engines. The flexible hose 
must meet the requirements of § 56.60– 
25 in subchapter F of this chapter. 

(5) A suitable metal marine type 
strainer, meeting the requirements of 
the engine manufacturer, must be 
fitted in the fuel supply line in the en-
gine compartment. Strainers must be 
leak free. Strainers must be of the type 
opening on top for cleaning screens. 
Fuel filter and strainer bowls must be 
highly resistant to shattering due to 
mechanical impact and resistant to 
failure due to thermal shock. Fuel fil-
ters fitted with bowls of other than 
steel construction must be approved by 
the Commandant and be protected 
from mechanical damage. Approval of 
bowls of other than steel construction 
will specify if a flame shield is re-
quired. 

(6) All accessories installed in the 
fuel line must be independently sup-
ported. 

(7) Valves for removing water or im-
purities from diesel fuel in water traps 
or strainers are permitted. These 
valves must be provided with caps or 
plugs to prevent fuel leakage. 

[CGD 85–080, 61 FR 922, Jan. 10, 1996; 61 FR 
20556, May 7, 1996] 

§ 119.458 Portable fuel systems. 

(a) Portable fuel systems, including 
portable tanks and related fuel lines 
and accessories, are prohibited except 
where used for portable dewatering 
pumps or outboard motor installations. 

(b) The design, construction and 
stowage of portable tanks and related 
fuel lines and accessories must meet 
the requirements of ABYC H–25, 
‘‘Portable Gasoline Fuel Systems for 
Flammable Liquids,’’ or other standard 
specified by the Commandant. 

[CGD 85–080, 61 FR 922, Jan. 10, 1996, as 
amended at 62 FR 51352, Sept. 30, 1997] 

§ 119.465 Ventilation of spaces con-
taining diesel machinery. 

(a) A space containing diesel machin-
ery must be fitted with adequate 
means, such as dripproof ventilators, 
ducts, or louvers, to provide sufficient 
air for proper operation of main en-
gines and auxiliary engines. 

(b) Air-cooled propulsion and auxil-
iary diesel engines installed below 
deck, as permitted by § 119.420 of this 
part, must be fitted with air supply 
ducts or piping from the weather deck. 
The ducts or piping must be so ar-
ranged and supported to be capable of 
safely sustaining stresses induced by 
weight and engine vibration and to 
minimize transfer of vibration to the 
supporting structure. Prior to installa-
tion of ventilation system for such en-
gines, plans or sketches showing ma-
chinery arrangement including air sup-
plies, exhaust stack, method of attach-
ment of ventilation ducts to the en-
gine, location of spark arresting muf-
flers and capacity of ventilation blow-
ers must be submitted to the cognizant 
OCMI for approval. 

(c) A space containing diesel machin-
ery must be fitted with at least two 
ducts to furnish natural or powered 
supply and exhaust ventilation. The 
total inlet area and the total outlet 
area of each ventilation duct may not 
be less than one square inch for each 
foot of beam of the vessel. These min-
imum areas must be increased as nec-
essary when the ducts are considered 
as part of the air supply to the engines. 

(d) A duct must be of rigid permanent 
construction, which does not allow any 
appreciable vapor flow except through 
normal openings, and made of the same 
material as the hull or of noncombus-
tible material. The duct must lead as 
directly as possible from its intake 
opening to its terminus and be securely 
fastened and supported. 

(e) A supply duct must be provided 
with a cowl or scoop having a free area 
not less than twice the required duct 
area. When the cowl or scoop is 
screened, the mouth area must be in-
creased to compensate for the area of 
the screen wire. A cowl or scoop must 
be kept open at all times except when 
the weather is such as to endanger the 
vessel if the openings are not tempo-
rarily closed. 
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